
Person-Centered Planning Practice Guidelines

Person-centered planning is an individualized approach to planning that supports an individual to 
share his or her desires and goals, to consider different options for support, and to learn about the 
benefits and risks of each option. Although the process must be customized differently for each 
person, the following guidelines summarize universally accepted “operating principles” for person-
centered planning:

1.	 The individual is the focus of the planning process and involved in decision making at 
every point in the process, including deciding how and where planning will take place. 
Decisions made in the planning process can be revisited whenever the person wants.

2.	 The individual decides who to invite to the planning team. Planning teams include those 
who are close to the person, as well as people who can help to bring about needed 
change for the person and access appropriate services.

3.	 Planning team members help to identify and foster natural supports. Natural supports 
include family, friends, community connections, and others in the person’s social 
network. Development of natural supports is encouraged by inviting family members, 
friends, and allies to participate in planning meetings.

4.	 The planning team explores informal and formal support options to meet the expressed 
needs and desires of the individual. Informal supports—family, friends, neighbors, 
church groups, and local community organizations—are considered first. These natural 
supports are supplemented by formal services, including services such as personal 
care services, adult day services, residential services, home care services, nursing 
services, Meals on Wheels, and caregiver supports.

5.	 The individual has the opportunity to express his/her needs, desires, and preferences 
and to make choices. Appropriate accommodations should be made to support the 
individual’s meaningful participation in planning meetings.

6.	 Some individuals may require assistance in making choices about their individual 
plans and their supports and services. In these cases, the individual still participates 
in the person-centered planning process and makes all decisions that are not legally 
delegated to a guardian or other substitute decision maker.


